

21st January 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

Re: Update on Old Church Nursery School opening

I hope you are keeping safe and well.

Due to the impact of COVID-19 on staffing we are still unable to open the school to all children.

As head teacher I am responsible for ensuring the safety and well-being of the children and adults in my school. The Governors and I have made the decision, with the support of the Local Authority, that it is not safe to open fully to all children at the moment.

We are open to children of Critical Workers and to vulnerable children and are operating our normal school hours – 9.15 to 3.15.

We continue to review our capacity to reopen regularly.

I hope that you have been able to take part in the online sessions that are offered every day and been able to use the paper packs that we are publishing. There are lots of resources and ideas on our website and we will continue to update them.

We will continue to remain in close contact with you all during this extremely challenging time.

Once again I would like to thank you for the extraordinary support you have given the school.

We are looking forward to the time when we are able to welcome everyone back to Old Church.

Best wishes



Sarah Helm

Head Teacher